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Wexford CYPSC Newsletter   

November 15th 2024 

 

 

For information on services and supports for children, young people and families see 

Wexford CYPSC  

For information on parenting supports and programmes, see Wexford Parents Hub or 

access on Facebook  

 

 

  

https://www.wexfordcypsc.ie/
https://www.wexfordcypsc.ie/wexford-parents-hub
http://www.facebook.com/wexfordparentshub/
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WEBINARS & TRAINING 

 

►Empower Your Community: Free Level 6 Family Literacy Training for 

Community Leaders! 

 

 

In collaboration with SETU, Waterford and Wexford Regional Adult Literacy Coalition is 

offering a free Level 6 Family Literacy module designed to empower community leaders with 

the skills and knowledge to develop and deliver family literacy programmes.  This module is 

suitable to individuals already engaging with groups from the ALL (Adult Literacy for Life) 

Strategy target cohorts, as they will be best placed to reach families who can benefit most 

from literacy support. 

 

We encourage you to nominate community leaders who can use this opportunity to make a 

meaningful impact, directly supporting the literacy needs of families within their 

communities.  Attached and below, you’ll find a course poster with further details and how 

to register. 

 

This initiative is part of our commitment for the 2024 and 2025 Waterford and Wexford 

Regional Literacy Action Plan. 

 

Further Information and Application Process : Further details of the course and how to 

apply are on the poster overleaf which is available to download here. 

Learn more about the  Adult Literacy for Life (ALL) Strategy here. 

https://www.wexfordcypsc.ie/sites/default/files/content/Certificate%20in%20Family%20Literacy%20poster.pdf
https://www.adultliteracyforlife.ie/
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Download the Certificate in Family Literacy poster here  

https://www.wexfordcypsc.ie/sites/default/files/content/Certificate%20in%20Family%20Literacy%20poster.pdf


5 
 

CAMPAIGNS 

►Bereaved Children’s Awareness Week : ICBN 

 

This year's theme is ‘ Children grieve too. So, what can you do?’  We are asking everyone to 
get involved in the campaign. This can be done, for example, by hosting a stand/display in 
your job, screening a webinar with your colleagues, getting involved in the conversation on 
social media, or sharing resources. 

 If you are doing something for the campaign, please let us know we would be happy to 
support you in any way we can.  If you are hosting a public event we would love to include it 
on our website, get in touch if you would like materials 
posted,  email  icbn@hospicefoundation.ie 

 Upcoming webinars: 

 

Exploring Safe Harbour – Supporting Children Bereaved By Suicide  

Friday, 22nd of November 

12:30pm – 2pm 

Register here 

  

mailto:icbn@hospicefoundation.ie
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.ie%2Fe%2Fexploring-safe-harbour-supporting-children-bereaved-by-suicide-tickets-1072665704999%3Faff%3Doddtdtcreator&data=05%7C02%7Csheila.barrett%40tusla.ie%7C23bc024df2524225dd6c08dd026d5485%7Cee9e12c7bca144a2bff48fb8667b6be1%7C0%7C0%7C638669390832819185%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kVMu8oncWmhirTShFP8YH15uMyo0hW6Bstw5ldkUeHc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.ie%2Fe%2Fexploring-safe-harbour-supporting-children-bereaved-by-suicide-tickets-1072665704999%3Faff%3Doddtdtcreator&data=05%7C02%7Csheila.barrett%40tusla.ie%7C23bc024df2524225dd6c08dd026d5485%7Cee9e12c7bca144a2bff48fb8667b6be1%7C0%7C0%7C638669390832802229%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=N2O%2F9A1n0s7Jp%2BuQl0qECnzoQpTzkp1xs7D3Dhd8%2FxA%3D&reserved=0
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A Health Promoting Approach to Children’s Bereavement Support 

Date: Tuesday, 26th of November 

Time: 12pm – 1pm 

Register here 

  

  

 

  

Supporting Bereaved Children: An Open Evening for Parents & Carers 

Date: Tuesday, 26th of November 

Time: 7:30pm – 9pm 

Register here 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.ie%2Fe%2Fa-health-promoting-approach-to-childrens-bereavement-support-tickets-1072657219619%3Faff%3Doddtdtcreator&data=05%7C02%7Csheila.barrett%40tusla.ie%7C23bc024df2524225dd6c08dd026d5485%7Cee9e12c7bca144a2bff48fb8667b6be1%7C0%7C0%7C638669390832853173%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=y2h%2BKZRrRb9lM7OF7vF37Z5c27K2f0SN1bygUaSPLh8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.ie%2Fe%2Fsupporting-bereaved-children-an-open-evening-for-parents-carers-tickets-1072638423399%3Faff%3Doddtdtcreator&data=05%7C02%7Csheila.barrett%40tusla.ie%7C23bc024df2524225dd6c08dd026d5485%7Cee9e12c7bca144a2bff48fb8667b6be1%7C0%7C0%7C638669390832885457%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=anVLUZM0ebfriRIFdK1cJ%2Fa8jkF3TDRsHT%2BSaYja430%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.ie%2Fe%2Fa-health-promoting-approach-to-childrens-bereavement-support-tickets-1072657219619%3Faff%3Doddtdtcreator&data=05%7C02%7Csheila.barrett%40tusla.ie%7C23bc024df2524225dd6c08dd026d5485%7Cee9e12c7bca144a2bff48fb8667b6be1%7C0%7C0%7C638669390832836453%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=U35lFSMaat7iF%2BfsdK9DDVLLoXxr1F%2B6FeG3Zq%2BuP5A%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.ie%2Fe%2Fsupporting-bereaved-children-an-open-evening-for-parents-carers-tickets-1072638423399%3Faff%3Doddtdtcreator&data=05%7C02%7Csheila.barrett%40tusla.ie%7C23bc024df2524225dd6c08dd026d5485%7Cee9e12c7bca144a2bff48fb8667b6be1%7C0%7C0%7C638669390832869412%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uEOzBa8KfjqjOGgtShAMGy3vELNakQJ2XCaf3vihV6U%3D&reserved=0
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Teachers: Supporting Bereaved Students 

Date: Wednesday, 27th of November 

Time: 4pm – 5;30pm 

Register here 

Any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact us. 

 

Dearbhla Ní Mhaolagáin 

Bereavement Network Support Officer 

01 963 1131 

01 679 3188 (main reception) 

dearbhla.nimhaolagain@hospicefoundation.ie 

  

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.ie%2Fe%2Fteachers-supporting-bereaved-children-tickets-1072627721389%3Faff%3Doddtdtcreator&data=05%7C02%7Csheila.barrett%40tusla.ie%7C23bc024df2524225dd6c08dd026d5485%7Cee9e12c7bca144a2bff48fb8667b6be1%7C0%7C0%7C638669390832918618%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3FjnGoK2kuBdmEP78sMCrXwt%2BD0bK5w%2FlIKg5LXGsms%3D&reserved=0
mailto:dearbhla.nimhaolagain@hospicefoundation.ie
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.ie%2Fe%2Fteachers-supporting-bereaved-children-tickets-1072627721389%3Faff%3Doddtdtcreator&data=05%7C02%7Csheila.barrett%40tusla.ie%7C23bc024df2524225dd6c08dd026d5485%7Cee9e12c7bca144a2bff48fb8667b6be1%7C0%7C0%7C638669390832902043%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Wrqh4aCmoph0fmg26fCMD2JC0U7gg%2F0GhTKr2%2BEVURE%3D&reserved=0
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►“We Don’t Want This” – Series of Videos Promoting Awareness About 

Youth Violence 

 

Access the “We Don’t Want This” videos here 

A series of videos to promote awareness of the increase in youth violence being recorded on 

mobile phones and shared across social media platforms was officially launched on 17th 

September in Donegal.  The ‘We Don’t Want This’ campaign comprises of four short films 

which focus on the victim of violence, the aggressor, the victim’s parents and the by-stander 

who records the incident. 

  

Funded by Tusla the four thought-provoking videos address the growing number of peer-on-

peer violent incidents taking place in the county, and how they impact on those involved and 

their Donegal North Central Child and Family Support Network collaborated with Tusla, 

Foróige Youth Diversion Project, Donegal Youth Service, Local Youth and Family Service, 

Donegal Domestic Violence Service, An Garda Siochána, Loreto Community School, Milford, 

and The Donegal Youth Council to consider how to address these growing concerns. 

 

Young people from Donegal worked with representatives from these organisations to explore 

how best to raise awareness around the issue of youth violence. The young participants 

generated ideas and content for a series of short videos which they also feature in. Re-Act 

Productions, based in Donegal, came onboard to produce the final set of videos. 

 

This Donegal North Central Child and Family Support Network project has been funded under 

Donegal Tusla and Donegal CYPSC. 

Click here to view the ‘We Don’t Want This’ videos. 

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_5DzsMdk3PE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_5DzsMdk3PE
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PARENTING 

►Request for information on parenting events taking place in December 2024 

 

 

Is it too early to mention that most wonderful time of the year? Not for us, as we are now 

seeking details of any parenting initiatives which will be taking place during December. Of 

course, information on any Christmas related events is welcomed. 

A selection of events will be promoted across DCEDIY social media channels throughout the 

month of December to raise awareness among parents of the supports available to them in 

their locality. Details of upcoming events can be provided via a short survey by clicking here.  

It would be appreciated if details of any upcoming events could be provided by Wednesday 

27 November to allow time for the DCEDIY Communications team to develop content for 

sharing across DCEDIY social channels.  

You can check across DCEDIY social channels for your event and please feel free to like and 

share our social posts. We also encourage you to circulate this email to any service within your 

network that may have an upcoming parenting event which they wish to promote. 

May we request that information on upcoming events is submitted through the survey link 

above. However, if you experience any issues using the survey or if you have any queries, 

please do not hesitate to email parentingsupport@equality.gov.ie for assistance. 

Thank you for your continued support of this initiative. 

Kind regards 

 

The Parenting Support Policy Unit 

  

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fec.europa.eu%2Feusurvey%2Frunner%2Fcommscalandar2023&data=05%7C02%7CSheila.barrett%40tusla.ie%7C45bd74d783e64b2c8e0e08dd023ec947%7Cee9e12c7bca144a2bff48fb8667b6be1%7C0%7C0%7C638669190907134688%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FjsWp1376%2FzhOLx4Qdeo303Oo0oF5xJAnnAJlCoRBKc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:parentingsupport@equality.gov.ie
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SURVEYS / RESEARCH 
 

►One Family National Parents Survey 
 

 
 
One Family, Ireland’s national organisation for one-parent families, has launched the first 
dedicated national survey aiming to document the experiences and challenges of lone 
parents and their children living in Ireland. Their participation will help develop research that 
can build a comprehensive picture of the significant and sustained life challenges faced by 
one-parent families across the country. 
 
We are looking to hear from anyone parenting alone, sharing parenting or going through 
separation. This includes parents, step-parents, someone caring for a child on their own as a 
kinship carer, guardian or foster parent Their participation will help develop research that can 
build a comprehensive picture of the significant and sustained life challenges faced by one-
parent families across the country. 

One Family National Parents Survey: https://onefamily.ie/policy-research/surveys/national-
parents-survey/ 
Survey remains open until 5 December 2024. 

This initiative has been funded by Community Foundation Ireland, to promote equality, 
enhance wellbeing, and support financial and social inclusion for the most disadvantaged 
groups in Irish society. 
  

https://onefamily.ie/policy-research/surveys/national-parents-survey/
https://onefamily.ie/policy-research/surveys/national-parents-survey/
https://onefamily.ie/policy-research/surveys/national-parents-survey/
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►Children’s Health Ireland Research “Coping With Infant Crying” 

 

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in recruiting for our project “Coping with infant 

crying” by displaying the attached poster in an area which will be visible to caregivers of 

infants of 6 months and under. We are a group of Paediatric Healthcare Workers interested in 

understanding the response of caregivers in Ireland to infants crying. We have devised an 

anonymous survey which is available in a digital format through the QR code on the poster. 

The link includes a patient information page and consent form. The questionnaire takes 

approximately 5 minutes to complete online, and can be done on your phone. We wish to 

encourage carers to disseminate the survey widely amongst their own networks of other 

caregivers of young infants. 

As Healthcare Workers we are conscious that many caregivers struggle with infant crying. 

Normal healthy babies can cry for 2-3 hours a day leaving carers feeling overwhelmed and 

distressed. We hope to gain insights into caregivers’ perceptions of crying, their response to 

it, and how prepared they felt prior to taking on the role of caring for the infant in question. 

We hope that the information gathered will inform supports for caregivers, and help us to 

guide those with an inappropriate response. We aim to develop resources and supports for 

all caregivers of young infants and to target any particularly vulnerable populations identified 

by the survey.  

This project has been granted ethical approval by the Ethics and Research committee of 

Children’s Health Ireland (REC-308-23) and was also granted approval to proceed from the 

Data Protection Office at Children’s Health Ireland. The survey will run until June 20th 2025.  

 

Please find poster overleaf. If you have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact 

us at the following address starprojectire@gmail.com.  

Kind Regards,  

Dr. Emma Curtis, Consultant Paediatrician, CHI at Tallaght 

Dr. Aisling Geoghegan, Consultant Paediatrician, CHI at Crumlin 

Dr. Aisling O’Riordan, Consultant Paediatrician, University Hospital Limerick 

Dr. Sabine Maguire, Consultant Paediatrician, Cardiff University 

Ms. Eimear Gilchrist, Child & Adult Safeguarding Lead CHI 

Ms. Noelle O’Keeffe, Senior Counselling Psychologist, CHI at Tallaght 

Ms. Jacqueline Crowley, Clinical Nurse Manager, CHI at Tallagh 
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Access the poster here. 

  

https://www.wexfordcypsc.ie/sites/default/files/content/Coping%20with%20crying%20Survey%20poster%20v2.pdf
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►Local Mental Health Forums 
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►Exciting Events at Gorey Family Resource Centre 

McDermott Street, Gorey, Y25KT98 

 
November  

Tuesday 19th November 2pm – 4pm – an invitation to join us on International Men’s Day to 

celebrate men and the positive value that men bring to the world, their families and 

communities.  Come along for some fun, information and activities and to find out what is 

available in the centre for you. We would also love to hear what you would like to see us 

doing! 

Wednesday 27th November – we have a Christmas Shopping Trip to Dundrum Shopping 

Centre – we have a coach leaving the centre at 9am returning for 5pm €5.00 a ticket – please 

call in the Centre to book a place. 

 

December  

Monday 2nd December – 10am to 1pm – we are having a get together in recognition of the 

16 days of action against domestic violence, we have representatives from Wexford 

Women’s Refuge and Wexford Traveller Women on hand with information and help  

Thursday 5th December - 10am – 1pm our Christmas celebrations the morning will be filled 

with fun, activities, surprises, treats and special guests so come in and join us and help us 

celebrate!  

 

Groups  

Craft Group the group will meet on Monday 18th November and Monday 25th November 

from 11am to 1pm.  The final date for 2024 is 25th November and will restart Monday 13th 

January 2025 with a new time of 10.30am to 12.30pm  
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FUNDING 

 

►Irish Youth Foundation Flagship Fund 2024 

 

The fund opens for applications on Thursday 24th October and closes on Thursday 21st 
November 2024 at 5pm 
 
The Irish Youth Foundation is once again opening our Flagship Fund for 2024. The goal of 
this fund is to support projects and programmes around the country that are focused on 
lifting children and young people up and out of poverty. We are primarily targeting 
organisations that work with children and young people experiencing poverty and 
marginalisation. 

This fund will support work that is aligned with one of the following three focus areas for 
change: 

1. Educational Attainment 
2. Health & Wellbeing 
3. Skills & Employability 

 

Click here for further details and information on how to apply. 

 

https://iyf.ie/flagship-fund/

